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$7,500 to ARHHC 

Pictured is Jim Skees and Clara 
Harrison, President of ARHHC, 
Inc . w i th the $7500 check 
presentation.

A.R.H.H.C. of Hardin County is a 
volunteer-based membership 
o r g a n i z a t i o n m a d e u p o f 
individuals with intellectual, 
d e v e l o p m e n t a l a n d o t h e r 
disabilities, their families, friends, 
i n t e r e s t e d c i t i z e n s , a n d 
professionals in the disability 
field.

Donuts for Dad 

Council 13053 hit a major 
home run in selling Krispy 
Kreme donuts as DONUTS 
FOR DAD after all three 
Masses at St Bernadette 
Parish.  The council raised 
nearly $1500 to be turned into 
infant formula for young 
mothers in need who are 
clients of Little Way 
Pregnancy Resource Center. 
 Parishioners loved the event 
which we intend to repeat 
next year!!



Painting classrooms 
at St. Andrew’s 

Academy 

The Newman Council 4665 
h a s p a i n t e d a n o t h e r 
c l a s s r o o m . O v e r t h e 
w e e k e n d  S t e v e 
A r n o l d  a n d  S t e v e 
Lauyans  took some time 
out of their weekend and 
took care of another 
classroom at St. Andrew’s 
Academy.

2nd & 3rd degree in Pewee Valley 

30 men received the honor of becoming Full Knights in the Order of the Knights of Columbus at 
an exemplification hosted by Mount Mercy Council #14604 at St. Aloysius Parish in Pewee 
Valley, KY, on June 24, 2017.Congratulations!



Council Donates $1,000 
for Vehicle Buy

When former Council Chaplain, 
Father Michael Norton, was involved 
in an accident this Spring, his Ford 
Ranger truck was a total loss. After 
borrowing vehicles in the interim, 
Father was able to purchase a 
replacement, with help from individual 
donors and a $1,000 donation from 
Council #5453 in Burlington. Father 
Norton currently serves as pastor of 
St. Francis Xavier Parish in Falmouth, 
KY.

Council Helps at IHM 
Family Picnic

Brother Keith Cahill (center) 
assists Knights-in-training, Dave 
and John as they prepare 
hamburgers and hot dogs for 
the first annual IHM Family 
Picnic on June 25th. Dave and 
John will be joining council 
#5453 in Burlington soon. More 
than 200 attended the inaugural 
event.



 

Burgers for the 
homeless 

S o m e K n i g h t s f r o m 
C o u n c i l 1 4 3 7 2 i n 
Lex ington were busy 
flipping burgers at the 
Catholic Action Center on 
the evening of July 9th. 
Thanks to all involved. 
T h e y w e r e v e r y 
appreciative.

Family of the Year for 
Council #10263 

John Regester accepts the 
Family of the Year Award for 
Council #10263 in 
Nicholasville. 

(Robert Lootens was named 
Knight of the Year, but was 
unable to attend.)



Lunch for VBS 

The brothers from Council 
12774 in Lexington grilled 
lunch for the VBS campers 
at Saint Elizabeth Ann 
Seton Parish.

Scholarship Award 

Courtney Bailey accepts one of the four Annmarie Timm Scholarships that were awarded by 
Council #10263 in Nicholasville. The scholarships go towards the cost of education at 
Lexington Catholic High School. Presenting the award is Bob Keefe, chair of the scholarship 



Monsignor Bouchet 
Assembly and St. 
Edward the 
Confessor Council 
member, Don A. 
Potts, is a family man 
that lives in a modest 
home on a quiet 
street in 

Jeffersontown, just 
outside of Louisville.  Donnie, as most people 
know him, was born in 1932.  At the age of 16 
he voluntarily joined the Army.  Donnie served 
in the European Theater after World War II and 
during the reconstruction.  In May of 1951 he 
was honorably discharged.  However, 7 months 
later he was drafted and saw combat in Korea 
for 13 months. In May of 1953, Donnie was 
honorably discharged for a second time and 
was prepared to start a new life for himself.  In 
1951 he had married his sweetheart, Pauline, 
known to him affectionately as Polly, and raised 
3 children.  During that time he worked at Ford 
Motor Company for over 30 years, retired, and 
you might think, faded away, as General 
MacArthur put it.  Not Donnie Potts.  Donnie 
Potts made it his new mission in life to lessen 
the suffering of fellow veterans at the VA 
Hospital in Louisville.  Twice a month, Donnie 
makes the trek to the VA Hospital.  He visits 
many of the men and women hospitalized 
there.  In addition, Donnie works with the VA to 

determine the needs of both those hospitalized 
and the homeless veterans.  Then, as our 
VAVS contact and working with his Council and 
Assembly, he brings those requests so that we 
may assist him.  However, nothing we can do in 
providing our assets, can compare to the hours 
and hours of work, diligence, and love shown 
by our own Donnie Potts.  Although small in 
stature, make room for this Knight, because he 
is a true giant among men.

Submitted by Tim Gahlinger DD

Featured Member 
Don A. Potts
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My Brother Knights, 
we have started 
another fraternal 
year and together 
we must all work 
together to do what 
it takes to help us 
earn the place of 
honor for our 

beloved state. It all 
starts with a positive attitude and I can 
assure you that the men we just worked 
with at the State Organizational Meeting, it 
is alive and well.  There are new programs 
being introduced and changes to existing 
programs that have all the makings of 
energizing our brother knights into action-If 
you view them with the Positive Attitude 
that I mentioned.  The key program being 
promoted by Supreme continues to be the 
Building the Domestic Church which 
encourages the involvement of the family 
and an integration of Council Activities with 
the Parish Activities.  When you think about 
it, it really makes a lot of sense that we (the 
Knights) work together to synchronize our 
programs. Imagine the good will and trust 
that will be built between the Knights and 
our church leaders to have the Knights as a 
resource on programs that we work on 
together rather than apart and in duplicated 
fashion. 

For your general information and reference, our 
assigned goals from Supreme are:
•  Membership Intake 575 
•  New Councils   3 
•  Suspended Councils   5 

(requires 3 reactivations or mergers)
•  Round Tables  50 
•  Star Councils  20
 
This is certainly doable, but it will require focus 
and hard work beginning today.  The Star 
Council requirement I see as the “Key”.  If we 
can get a jump on that item, many of the others 
will come together as a result of the success in 
the Star Council goals.

The Supreme Knight and Deputy Supreme 
Knight have issued a challenge to all 
jurisdictions- We have been asked to create 
a membership plan to do 1 member better in 
membership intake for the months of July 
and August than we have in the past few 
years.  What this means is that we need to 
have intake numbers of the following:
July- our best month was 35, so we need 36
August- our best month was 56, so we need 
57.

Whether you are a returning Council Officer or 
a new one, we need help from all councils to 

Monthly Update
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make this happen.  This will only be 
possible if we get degrees scheduled in 
these months.  Remember, schedule the 
degree FIRST, then RECRUIT the 
members. You’ll be able to tell these men 
exactly when they join rather than 
stringing them along for weeks or 
months.  KEEP IN MIND THAT ALL NEW 
MEMBERS RECRUITED BY 
DECEMEBER 31, 2017 ARE CHARGED 
AT $5 RATHER THAN $10. So, please 
take advantage of this savings for your 
councils!

Brothers, thank you for all the hard 
work over the last year. It has been an 
honor working with you to promote the 
vision of Fr. McGivney and I look 
forward to another exciting year filled 
with great programs and hearing the 
success stories from your councils.

Vivat Jesus,
Gabe Cabral
KY State Deputy

Monthly Update
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Dear Brother Knights:
 

Two days ago a member of the Louisville 
Serra club, who a few months ago had 
pushed me to actually get the Knights 
Traveling Chalice Program going, told me 
how delighted he was that we are 
beginning this.  Only at that point did he 
mention that fifteen years ago he and (I 
believe then-Bishop Lori) and former 
Supreme Knight Virgil Dechant were 
discussing this project, with Virgil pushing 
my Serran buddy to have them help the 
Knights with this.  Had I only known that 
the Knights were the originators of the 
request I would have pushed this idea 
quicker.
 

Essentially, councils can get credit in both 
the domestic church and the vocations 
areas by passing among their knights one 
of the 4th degree chalices they would get 
from the assembly they belong to.  two 
knights would be "prayer" battle buddies 
for that month, each keeping the chalice 
for 2 weeks and handing it off to the other 
before returning it to the council.  While in 
the Knight's home, each day the family 
members--particularly the little children--
would pray for vocations to the diaconate 
and religious life the first week, and for 
vocations to the priesthood the second 
week they have the chalice.  Our program 

chair has all the 
forms and 
instructions--which 
are very, very easy 
to follow. 
 

The reason for having little children say a 
prayer while actually holding the chalice is 
that they are the ones who will benefit if 
there are priests available when they 
grow up and need one.  Also, though God 
loves us all and hears all our prayers, 
there is evidence that he is particularly 
receptive to the prayers of children.
 

May you enjoy this pilot program, and 
may it increase vocations in your diocese 
so that you (like me) can have a priest 
over your deathbed absolving you of your 
sins at that most critical of times.
 

Blessings  and Vivat Jesus!
 

Fr. Patrick Dolan
State Chaplain

Monthly Update
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Brothers,
Welcome to the 
new fraternal year.  

We had a great 
meeting last weekend at the Organizational 
Meeting in Lexington.  We talked about new 
strategies for the upcoming year and we 
accepted Supreme’s Fast Start Challenge.  
So, that means we need to bring in 36 new 
knights this month and 57 new knights in 
August.  We can do this, we just need to start 
now and don’t loose our focus.

I would like to send out a special thank 
you to the members of Saint Elizabeth 
Ann Seton Council 12774.  They arranged 
for us to celebrate Mass and prepared a 
terrific meal for us afterwards.  You guys 
did a great job!

On another note, it has been my pleasure to 
serve you as the the State Newsletter Editor 
for the last three years.  But now my duties 
as Secretary demand more of my time than 
was necessary as Advocate and Treasurer.  I 
am excited to announce that Grand Knight, 
Mike Mudd, has stepped up to take over as 
State Newsletter Editor.  I am sure that he will 
do a great job.  And if you have something for 
the newsletter, you can still send it to 
kykofcnewsletter@gmail.com.  

Vivat Jesus,
Cameron Peck 
State Secretary

Monthly Update
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Happy New (Fraternal) Year!
 

Congratulations to all of the newly elected council officers and 
newly appointed District Deputies
…And to all you old guys that already have at least one year 
under your belt as a council officer or DD!
For those of you that attended this month’s Organizational 
Meeting (formerly July Seminar) in Lexington you were privy to the 
goals and plans of the KY State Jurisdiction, you received training in various aspect of your 
duties as council officers and District Deputies and you received the blessings of our State 
Chaplin. 
Safe Environment Training:

With the new fraternal year comes a renewed effort on the part of Supreme to have every 
council 100% compliant with the Safe Environment Training initiative. The program was rolled 
out this past fraternal year and Supreme was somewhat relaxed in their enforcement. 
However this fraternal year will be different. Hopefully you picked up a copy of the slide 
presentation to help you remain compliant with Supreme. If you didn’t get a copy please email 
me and I’ll send you and electronic copy. 
Delinquent Council Reports:

As of 6-30-2017 we have a large number of councils showing delinquent reports with 
Supreme. 
F-185 Officers Chosen for the Term -     12 Councils * report was due by the first of July 2016
F-365 Service Program Personnel Report -     26 Councils * report was due by the end of July 2016
F-1295 (1) Semi Annual Audit for Period ending 6/30/2016 
COUNCILS DELINQUENT LAST 2 PERIODS: -     20 * These councils are in danger 
of losing their bonding and face possible suspension.
• COUNCILS DELINQUENT FOR THE LAST PERIOD:          5
• TOTAL NUMBER OF DELINQUENT COUNCILS:            25

F-1295 (2) Semi Annual Audit fro Period ending 12/31/2016

COUNCILS DELINQUENT LAST 2 PERIODS: -     21 * These councils are in danger 
of losing their bonding and face possible suspension.
• COUNCILS DELINQUENT FOR THE LAST PERIOD:          8
• TOTAL NUMBER OF DELINQUENT COUNCILS:        29
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F-1728 Survey of Fraternal Activity -     17 Councils * report was due January 31st, 2017

SP-7 Columbian Award Application -     54 Councils did not submit a report by Jun 
30th, 2017

ALERT! AS OF 7/3/17 THERE ARE 47 COUNCILS THAT HAVE NOT SUBMITTED FORM 
185 “OFFICERS CHOSEN FOR THE TERM” FOR THE NEW FISCAL YEAR. You’ve elected 
your council officers please submit the form.

Grand Knights, Financial Secretaries, Trustees…It is your responsibility to insure that your 
council reports are completed and turned in on time. District Deputies…you have access to 
the councils within your district. Please help to make sure that all of your councils are 
compliant.

In an effort to help every council become 100% compliant with their forms reporting I have put 
together two training programs to help old and new council officers understand the importance 
of the forms and how to fill them out. I reviewed these programs at the July Organizational 
Meeting. Call or email me if you would like a copy. 

Need help or assistance: If you are have an issue that you would like help 
with please contact your DD or a State Officer. We’re here to help.

Let’s make the 2017-2018 Fraternal Year a banner year for all.

Vivat Jesus,
Tom Johnson
State Advocate



Brothers,  
As we start the new fraternal calendar for 2017-2018, I would 
like to Congratulate all of the newly elected council officers 
and newly appointed District Deputies and wish all officers, a 
successful year.  

Thanks to all who made this month’s Organizational meeting in 
Lexington a success.  All who presented at the meeting did a 
great job of letting us know what the goals and plans for the 

Kentucky State Jurisdiction are for the upcoming year.  Many questions were also 
brought up so that clarity can be obtained about the programs, initiatives,  overviews 
and training presented.  There is now council officer training provided via the internet 
and can now be viewed by anyone.  Speak with your Grand Knight if you would like more 
information.   

2017 SWEEPSTAKES
At the Organizational meeting, I made a presentation about this year’s NFL Football Frenzy 
2017 Sweepstakes.  The main points I tried to stress:
1. We hoped the councils who sold 0 tickets last year would please participate this year.
2. To strive for all council members to participate in this KY State Charities fundraiser so 
that it is a successful fundraiser for your council.
3. Last year’s return to council per ticket was $3.08.
4. Sell at least 25 tickets per council to receive 25 points towards the State Deputy Award.
5. The Buy 2 get 1 free offer is available again this year.   

Each council has or will receive a packet containing instructions and tickets to trade for 
money.  Grand Knights, if you or a council representative did not attend the meeting, 
either your District Deputy picked them up to give to you or I will mail them directly to 
you.   Please delegate someone in your council to head up this worthwhile fundraiser for 
both the State Charities Fund and your council.  The tickets contain 4 pre-selected NFL 
teams each week for 10 weeks starting on the weekend of October 29th.  If your teams for 
that week scores the highest,  down to the 7th highest or the lowest and 2nd lowest total 
points, you’re a WINNER! If you buy two (2) tickets you have the opportunity to get a 
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third ticket free from Green Bee.  Just go 
online and register the two tickets that 
you bought.  They don’t even have to 
have the same person’s name on them.  
You also have the option of joining the 
Green Bee Savings Club (no cost to join) 
where you can save money at a variety of 
restaurants nationwide. 

Please ask your Grand Knight or Program 
Director how you can get involved with your 
council’s fundraiser or that you’re interested 
in buying one or two. Remember…the 
proceeds from the sale of the NFL 
Sweepstakes tickets go to help fund your KY 
State Charities and your local council.  The 
KY State Charities Board receives Grant 
requests from individuals or organizations 
who present via a "Request For Grant" form 
that asks for a statement of need and 

justification for that request.  Many 
worthwhile needs have been presented 
funds throughout the years from this KY 
State Charities account.  I encourage you to 
find out more about this in the "KY State 
Program Guide" or contact your District 
Deputy or a State Officer.  
 
Vivat  Jesus,
Luke A. Williams
State Warden 



Brother Knights – 

Happy New Year!  I trust that you are ready to 
get this fraternal year off to a fast start!  If you 
are a new Grand Knight, don’t wait to get your 
program chairmen lined up.  There are a lot of 
programs that you should consider doing in 
July and August.  As they say, “Act Now!”  

Now, you should be planning your council’s 
activity calendar.  It is important to get the new 
year started strong.  In July (if not sooner), the 
Grand Knight and council Program Director need 
to meet with the pastors that their council serves 
in order to identify ways and activities that the 
Knights of Columbus can support the parish to 
integrate the council with them.  This will make 
the council and parishes stronger as well as their 
members.  

Following this meeting, the Grand Knight, 
Program Director, and key officers and 
chairman should meet to develop the 
program activity calendar for the year.  A 
Chairman for every activity should be 
appointed, regardless of when the program is 
scheduled.  The calendar should be complete 
no later than August 1st.  Identify the 
programs that the pastors want the council to 
do as well as those programs that the council 
wants to repeat, and consider adding some 
new activities – especially those from the 
Supreme Council’s “Building the Domestic 

Church” program.  
There are five 
highlighted 
programs that 
every council 
should consider 
adding to their 
portfolio.  They are 
all quite simple and 
designed to bring the parish and council 
together.  These programs include:  
Holy Family Prayer Program  
Journey to the Inn.

Consecration to the Holy Family  
Affirmation of Wedding Vows  
Fifth Sunday Rosary  
I strongly urge every council to review these 
programs and add as many as possible to 
your program calendar.  

We have just announced two new State 
Programs at the State Organizational Meeting 
that you should get familiar with.  The Knights of 
Columbus Traveling Chalice (KCTC) and Junior 
Knights Anti-Bullying Campaign are being 
finalized now with the help of our State Chaplain, 
Fr. Patrick Dolan, who brought these programs to 
the State Council.  Look for them in the Program 
Spotlight for this month.  I urge to seriously 
consider adding one or both programs to your 
program portfolio.  

Monthly Update
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In July and August, councils should be 
conducting programs such as the Fifth 
Sunday Rosary (July 30th), Family Week 
Celebration (August 7-13), and selling the 
NFL Sweepstakes tickets.        

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Councils should start planning for programs in 
September, October, and November in July and 
August.  Programs such as Voter Registration, 
Soccer Challenge, Fifth Sunday Rosary (October 
29th), and Tootsie Roll Drive to name a few 
should be planned now.  

Lastly, program reporting is very important.  
In order to earn points towards the State 
Deputy Award, a representative from your 
council needs to email me a monthly report 
of the activities that you conducted during 
the previous month.  Pictures and any other 
details that you find interesting or 
noteworthy should be included.  Be sure to 
include your District Deputy.  We want to 
know details of your council’s activities!  

As always, remember to use every program as 
an opportunity to invite a fellow Catholic 
gentleman to join the Knights of Columbus.  
Invite a friend to join us and be part of the 
programs your council has to offer.    

Fraternally,  
Bill Schmidt, PSD  
General Program Director  
BillSchmidtPSD@comcast.net 
270-259-2607

mailto:BillSchmidtPSD@comcast.net
mailto:BillSchmidtPSD@comcast.net


Knights of Columbus Traveling Chalice   
The Knights of Columbus Traveling Chalice [KCTC] offers councils a 
simple, reverent means for praying for vocations by giving an 
opportunity for young people to view, touch and revere the presence 
of a Knight’s Chalice while praying for a priest to come and use that 
chalice.  Each council recruits Knights to be “prayer battle-buddies” 
who take a 4th Degree Knight’s memorial chalice home with them 
and return it with a “prayer log” at the next council meeting.  Each 
Knight, with their family, would participate for two weeks before 
turning the Chalice over to the next “prayer battle-buddy”.  

Details of the program are being finalized now, including the log form.  
The prayer program currently will use the Serra Club Traveling Vocations Chalice Prayer Book.  
For more information on this exciting new program, please contact State Chaplain, Fr. Patrick 
Dolan.  More details of this program will be presented at the Regional Meetings in September.  
See you there.  

Junior Knights Anti-Bullying Campaign
Squires or sons/grandsons of Knights serve as “Junior Knights” at 
school or anywhere that Knights cannot enter.  Junior Knights serve as 
an anti-bullying agent simply by being known that they will stand with 
those who are oppressed, in the same way that knights have done 
throughout the Middle Ages.  They themselves will know what to do 
from the good example of the Knights with whom they interact 
regularly.

Rubber armbands are given to Junior Knights to subtly identify them as an anti-bullying agent.  
Details of the program are being finalized now, and further details of the program are available 
by contacting State Chaplain, Fr. Patrick Dolan.  

Monthly Update
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July Events; 
Beginning of the 
Battle of 
Gettysburg during the 
American Civil War 
started July 1, 1863.
July 2, 1774, the 
Continental Congress 
in Philadelphia 

adopted the following resolution, originally 
introduced on June 7, by Richard Henry 
Lee of Virginia: "Resolved, That these 
United Colonies are, and of right ought to 
be, free and independent States, that they 
are absolved from all allegiance to the 
British Crown, and that all political 
connection between them and the State of 
Great Britain is, and ought to be, totally 
dissolved. That it is expedient forthwith to 
take the most effectual measures for 
forming foreign Alliances. That a plan of 
confederation be prepared and transmitted 
to the respective Colonies for their 
consideration and approbation.”

Our 4th Of July: Have you ever wondered 
what happened to the 56 men who signed 
the Declaration of Independence? Five 
signers were captured by the British as 
traitors, and tortured before they died. 
Twelve had their homes ransacked and 
burned. Two lost their sons serving in the 
Revolutionary Army; another had two sons 
captured. Nine of the 56 fought and died 
from wounds or hardships of the 
Revolutionary War. They signed and they 

pledged their lives, their fortunes, and their 
sacred honor. What kind of men were they? 
Twenty-four were lawyers and jurists. 
Eleven were merchants, nine were farmers 
and large plantation owners; men of means, 
well-educated, but they signed the 
Declaration of Independence knowing full 
well that the penalty would be death if they 
were captured. Carter Braxton of Virginia, a 
wealthy planter and trader, saw his ships 
swept from the seas by the British Navy. He 
sold his home and properties to pay his 
debts, and died in rags. Thomas McKeam 
was so hounded by the British that he was 
forced to move his family almost constantly.  
He served in the Congress without pay, and 
his family was kept in hiding. His 
possessions were taken from him, and 
poverty was his reward. 

Vandals or soldiers looted the properties of 
Dillery, Hall, Clymer, Walton, Gwinnett, 
Heyward, Ruttledge, and Middleton. At the 
battle of Yorktown, Thomas Nelson,Jr., 
noted that the British General Cornwallis 
had taken over the Nelson home for his 
headquarters. He quietly urged General 
George Washington to open fire. The home 
was destroyed, and Nelson died bankrupt. 
Francis Lewis had his home and properties 
destroyed. The enemy jailed his wife, and 
she died within a few months. John Hart 
was driven from his wife's bedside as she 
was dying. Their 13 children fled for their 
lives. His fields and his  gristmill were laid to 
waste. For more than a year he lived in 
forests and caves, returning home to find 

Monthly Update

District Master 
Gary Dykuis

�20



Monthly Update

Dykuis cont.

�21

his wife dead and his children vanished. So, 
take a few minutes while enjoying your 4th of 
July holiday and silently thank these patriots.  
It's not much to ask for the price they paid. 
Remember: freedom is never free! We thank 
these early patriots, as well as those patriots 
now fighting to KEEP our freedom!

 

Next Exemplification: July 22, 2017, Father 
Alexander Korte, Bowling Green, KY.  The 
planning is done and the information is on 
the Kentucky Website.  The information was 
handed it out at the State Convention, this 
Exemplification will be held in the Owensboro 
Diocese.   This will be the First 
Exemplification for 2018 Fraternal Year.  The 
new Year starts July 1, and I hope to have an 
Exemplification in each of the Diocese of 
Kentucky.  The October Exemplification will 
be in Lexington on October 14. The February 
Exemplification will be held in Radcliff on 
February 24.  If your Assembly would like to 
sponsor an Exemplification, please let me 
know.   

June is also election month. Please conduct 
your elections and report the new Assembly 

Officers on the Knights of Columbus 
Website.

Please help the Kentucky District with new 
Sir Knights.  You can do this by assisting 
your council holding; First Degree - 
Admission Degrees, Second Degree - 
Formation Degrees, and Third Degree - 
Knighthood Degrees.  
There are a large number First Degree 
members of our order that need to be 
advanced to 2nd and 3rd Degrees.  These are 
members that would make Great Council 
Officers and Sir Knights.  But as Sir Knights, 
we should be having Admission – First 
Degrees at our council meetings.  Yes, the 
Council can use the DVD, as works great.  
Please note my new e-mail address; 
garydykhuis@att.net

Vivat Jesus,

SK Gary Dykhuis, 
Kentucky District Master

mailto:garydykhuis@att.net
mailto:garydykhuis@att.net


One hundred and thirty-four years ago, Father Michael J. McGivney 
worked to protect Catholic families.
Now, in 2017, Father McGivney’s mission has taken on several 
different shapes and services, including charitable works, evangelical 
missions, catechetical programs and, of course, our insurance 
program.

Together, these things form the core of the Knights of Columbus.
Guided always by our fraternal principles of charity, unity, fraternity and patriotism, we are most 
effective when the different aspects of our organization operate in conjunction with each other. 
When the Knights who lead our programs work together, the results can be truly life changing 
— not just locally, but globally.

This summer, as we embark on a new fraternal year, spend time with your field agent and 
general agent to coordinate your activities.

Your Knights of Columbus Insurance agents are tremendous resources for you and your 
council. For these men, the Knights of Columbus is more than just a career, it’s a vocation, and 
they are deeply committed to furthering Father McGivney’s mission in all its facets.

Ask for their help with membership drives during Sunday Masses. Seek out their assistance 
with various committees and fundraisers. Lean on them to help supply manpower for hands-on 
charitable events. Open the door and welcome them. Invite them to full participation in your 
council life.

Remember, these men work tirelessly to serve the members in their area. Although they may 
not always be able to take part in each and every initiative, they want to be involved with their 
councils as much as possible.

As a professionally trained Knights of Columbus field agent, your agent brings tremendous 
value to your council and to your members. He also brings with him a full product portfolio of 
high quality insurance products. He holds the key to the greatest fraternal benefit of all: the 
insurance program.

The men in your council will no doubt be at various stages of life, with varying needs and 
varying means. Nevertheless, at some point in their lives, surely most of them will look for life 
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insurance protection, retirement products, disability income or long-term care insurance. 
When they do, why would they look anywhere besides their very own Knights of Columbus?

But the truth is, many of your council’s members probably don’t think about our insurance 
business. They may have met with a field agent once or twice during their time as Knights, 
but they probably don’t know about our current full line of products. They probably don’t 
know about our $100 billion of life insurance in force. They probably don’t know about our 
consecutive years of receiving the highest possible rating for financial strength, A++ 
(Superior), from A.M. Best. They probably don’t know about our being named a “World’s 
Most Ethical Company” in 2014, 2015, 2016 and 2017. They may not even know of Father 
McGivney’s vision of financial protection for Catholic families.

But they should.
When your members are in the market for insurance products, they have a choice. They can 
purchase from one of more than 1,500 life insurance companies in North America who will do 
whatever they choose with their premium dollars and invest in whatever offers them the best 
returns. Or, they can purchase from their Knights of Columbus, who will invest ethically and 
donate generously. It’s what we call “The Catholic Difference.”

What would it mean to your members to know that the money they spend protecting their 
family, preserving their retirement, guarding against the financial strain of a disability or 
providing for long-term care goes to an organization that supports the Church? To an 
organization that has donated more than $1.5 billion to charity in the past decade? What 
would it mean to your members to know that their insurance purchase will someday not only 
change the lives of their family, but maybe even the lives of families halfway across the 
world?

Invite your field agent to talk about the Catholic difference. Set up a fraternal benefits night 
where he can address the council on our slate of products and the benefits that they bring to 
Catholic families. Welcome him as a Knight. He, too, is deeply committed — not only to 
protecting Catholic families financially, but also to standing up for the marginalized, standing 
up for the poor and standing with the Church.

New years are times for new resolutions. As you embark on the 2017-18 fraternal year, 
resolve to incorporate your field agent into your council life so that your members have the 
opportunity to profit from our greatest fraternal benefit.
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Upcoming Events

July

2nd & 3rd Degree 1
Organizational Meeting 8-9
4th Degree 22
1st Degree 25
Supreme Convention    June 29-Aug 3

August
1st Degree 1
1st Degree 7
Golf Scramble 19
1st Degree 29

September
Regional Meeting 16
Regional Meeting 17
Regional Meeting 23
Regional Meeting 24
1st Degree 26
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